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Paths to Literacy for Students Who Are Blind or Visually Impaired  http://www.pathstoliteracy.org/  is a new website aimed at teachers and families working with students who are blind or visually impaired, including those with additional disabilities. Educators at Perkins School for the Blind and Texas School for the Blind and Visually impaired have combined their knowledge, experience, and expertise in this collaborative project. The website is dedicated to the belief that literacy is a right that all children share, regardless of their abilities or unique learning needs. Paths to Literacy offers practical ideas for teaching, news and links to recent research and resources, and a forum for sharing with other teachers. 

Literacy has traditionally been defined as the ability simply to read and write, in print or braille. However, research and practice support the view that literacy encompasses much more, including the ability to communicate, and to listen and comprehend. Similarly, this wider view expands the list of literacy formats: auditory strategies, speech, objects, tactile symbols, and pictures are included with the traditional print and braille formats. Driven by this broad definition of literacy, the Paths to Literacy website is designed to support more students who are blind or visually impaired in developing the essential skills needed to be active participants in the world around them.

The information on the site spans a wide range, from strategies for teaching emergent literacy to new technology available to braille readers. It is divided into 12 content areas: 

· General Literacy;


· Learning Media Assessment;


· Emergent Literacy;

· Braille;


· Print;


· Multiple Disabilities;


· Struggling Readers;

· Writing;

· Dual Media;

· English Language Learners;

· Auditory Strategies;

· Math Literacy. 

Each content area includes some common features, as well as some unique elements, depending upon the topic. Each presents an overview, strategies, resources, research, and technology, with basic guidelines, as well as links to articles and related materials. There are videos, podcasts, and other multi-media, in addition to text and photographs.

Perhaps the most useful component of the site is its interactivity. Each of the 12 content areas has an interactive forum, offering readers the opportunity to share their ideas, comments, advice, and questions. Seasoned teachers are welcome to share ideas with those who are just starting out; and those who are new to the challenges of this field are encouraged to reach out for advice. Examples of entries appropriate for the forums might be: 
▪ 
Adapting classroom activities for a particular student’s needs; 
▪ 
Asking for others’ opinions on a development in the field; 
▪ 
Discussing when to introduce braille contractions; 

▪ 
Exchanging opinions on whether braille is becoming obsolete. 
Users are particularly invited to post their strategies, resources, research, and ideas for using technology in support of literacy. 

The Paths to Literacy team hopes to provide support to educators and families, spark lively discussions, and create a supportive forum where all can share their expertise and experience.  
PAGE  
2

